
 
Conducting Research without IRB Approval  
Clarke IRB reviews all human research proposals to insure protection of both the project 
participants and Clarke University. Further, federal regulations and guidelines do not allow post-
hoc (after research has started) reviews and approvals of studies conducted involving human 
subjects. In accordance with these regulations, Clarke IRB requires individuals (faculty, staff, 
and students) conducting research studies involving human participants without prior IRB 
approval to report their projects to IRB promptly upon realization that they did not follow the 
right protocol. Submission of an IRB application does not equal or guarantee approval. 
Contingent upon the conditions leading to the lack of compliance as well as the type of study 
conducted, the IRB may require the researcher to discontinue the research. If the data is intended 
for publication, the researcher may be required to disclose to the publication editor(s) that the 
data were collected without prior IRB approval.  
 


